Cindy Cavanagh

2035 is too soon to make EVs required for all new vehicles in WA State. We do not have the
infrastructure and the WA State fuel tax increase in January 2023 will make it almost impossible
for many families to provide food, heat, and basic education should COVID BQ.1.1 become a
reality in WA State. Small focused changes are the best for our future such as setting up EV
stations in some existing gas stations with the cost of implementation covered by tax donations and
on the major highways/freeways. The cost of the energy to recharge EVs is charged to the customer
(EV owner). If this is not successful due to customer complaints about time and cost, then there will
be a bigger problem before 2035.



